
Dear parents, carers and children, 

Monday saw the thousands of people all around the world watch the funeral of our late Queen Elizabeth. It was 

a very moving day that we will remember for years to come. We were very proud to find out that one of our ex 

pupils, Angus Bellamy, was one of the Royal Navy sailors who pulled the gun carriage bearing the Queen’s   

coffin. What an honour that must have been.  

Last Saturday saw our annual Round the Island Relay Race against Nine Acres Primary School. For those taking part, and those following 

their progress on Facebook, it was a very exciting day! We were determined to win, and we are delighted to say that 

we won by over half an hour. A huge well done to all our runners as well as those who organised it (and it takes a lot of 

organising!), and a special thank you to Melissa Jones, Alan Jones and Lucy Brodie, who started at 4.35am and drove 

around the whole island supporting the runners. I hear that there were some nail-biting moments. Thank you, also, to 

those who sponsored the race. Almost £500 has been raised so far, and money is still coming in, so we can give you the 

final figures next week. Incredible! 

Another money-raising event took place on Sunday. Northcourt House opened their gardens for people to admire, for 

which members of the BSA and other volunteers ran a tea and cake stall. An incredible £880 was raised. Any cakes that 

were left over were donated to The Food Bank. Thank you to all who helped on the day, and to those who donated 

cakes to the cause. 

Yesterday, I took a group of six children to Lanesend Primary School for our first Equality And Rights Advocates meeting. We 

met children from other schools and learnt all about the UN’s Convention on the Rights of the Child, which includes how       

important it is for children’s voices to be heard. We also played a game that showed how important it is to listen to each other. 

These six representatives will feed back to the rest of the EARA group, before we will put an action plan together. We will keep 

you updated! 

In last week’s Buzz, I wrote about emailing the school and the best email addresses to use depending 

on whether your message is urgent or not. I would also like to ask parents to only email the school or the class  

teachers during working hours. I appreciate that the evenings may be the only time that you have available to 

send emails due to busy lives, so if you have the ‘schedule send’ option on your email account, then we would appreciate this. Thank you for 

your  understanding in this matter. 

Our second ‘Share a Story’ session took place today in Honey Bee class. It was lovely to see so many parents come along to enjoy a book 

with their children. Ivy Bee class ‘Share a Story’ is taking place next Friday at 2.15pm. We are looking forward to seeing you there! 

This morning, Boni presented certificates and medals to children who took part in the Summer Reading Challenge through 

Brighstone library. If your child took part at another library, they can bring in their certificate and medal during the 

‘community’ Golden Worship in the last week of this half term, where we will celebrate their achievements. 

Many thanks, and I wish you all a super weekend. Mrs Lennon and the Brighstone Team 

Learning and Achieving Through  

Love, Courage and Respect 

This week’s Collective Worship focus is ‘Giving Sacrificially’.  

This week, we acted out the story of The Generous Widow. In the story, other 

people gave handfuls of money to the temple, but they still had plenty of money 

left. The widow only gave two coins, but that was all she had to give, and she was 

left with nothing. Even though she only gave two coins, we saw that she was the 

most generous of them all. 

John Wesley Prayer 

Dear Lord, 

Help us to be generous and 

Do all the good we can, 

By all the means we can, 

In all the ways we can, 

In all the places we can, 

At all the times we can, 

To all the people we can, 

As long as ever we can. 

Amen 

“Love your neighbour as yourself.” Mark 12.31 



School Dinners 
Children in Year R, 1 and 2 are entitled to a ‘universal’ free school meal everyday.  

Children in Years 3-6 are charged at £2.35 per day.  

 
 
 
 
 
  
 

 

Reminders 

 All long hair should be tied back in school colours 

 The one-way system is still in operation. Children can 
be dropped off at the front or back gates. 

 Our school gates are open 8:20am - 8:25am and from 
2:40pm 

 No branded (Adidas, Nike etc) clothing items permitted 

 Packed lunches should not contain chocolate items or 
any food containing nuts 

 Jumpers and cardigans should be NAVY blue 

 Trousers or shorts should be grey 

 PE shorts/leggings/skorts/tracksuit bottoms should be 
navy 

 If your child is late, a suitable reason must be provided 

 In the mornings, if you have any messages that you 
would like to pass onto your child’s teacher, please let 
Mrs Jones, Mrs Lennon or Mrs Pelosi know, or email 
your child’s class teacher. This will enable the teachers 
to greet every child individually in the morning to in-
crease their sense of belonging and to start their day in 
a positive, welcoming way. 

 Only water should be in water bottles.  
 

Check our FACEBOOK page for updates!  

   Poetry Corner 
 

Acorn Haiku 
 
Just a green olive 
In its own little egg-cup: 
It can feed the sky. 
 
Kit Wright 

Grammar and Spelling Matters 
Each week we will include a mini grammar or spelling 
lesson so you know what your children are learning! 

 

Punctuation 
 

Apostrophes for possession. 
 

Attendance Matters! 

Week Commencing 19th September 

Whole School attendance target: 96.5% 

      

 Actual Attendance: 91.23%  

Late marks this week: 6 

 

Mrs Pelosi and Mrs Lennon 

office@brighstoneprimary.org.uk 

Year R, 1 & 2  

teacher.bumblebee@brighstoneprimary.org.uk 

Years 3 & 4 

teacher.honeybee@brighstoneprimary.org.uk 

Years 5 & 6 

teacher.ivybee@brighstoneprimary.org.uk 

Family Liaison Officer 

m.jones@brighstoneprimary.org.uk 

 

A haiku is a type of poem 

that has: 

5 syllables in the first line 

7 syllables in the second line 

5 syllables in the last line. 

Can you make up 

your own haiku? 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Week 3 

Mac ‘n’ cheese Chicken Noodles Roast pork Beef meatballs Fish fingers Option 1 

Veggie sausages Veggie Balls Veg Pastry Slice Quorn Hot Dog Veggie Burger Option 2 

Dessert Oatie biscuit Flapjack Ice Cream Choc cake Crispy Bar 



Bumble Bees Ruby, Alice, Helena, Luna, Zara, Samuel and Alexander - for 

trying really hard in English with their wolf descriptions. 

Honey Bees Henry - for making sensible choices and dealing with the 

transition to a new, much larger class so well. 

Ivy Bees Toby and Randall - for their eloquent and accurate descrip-

tions of Mathematics and English vocabulary. 

Bob-Bee 

(Bee-haviour) 

Zara - for ALWAYS demonstrating our school values so     

beautifully in everything she does. 

Other Children were awarded with certificates and medals for completing 

the Summer Reading Challenge through Brighstone library. 



 



 

 

 
 

Y1 and Y2 Bumble Bees Design and Technology 

This week, the Year 1 and 2 Bumble Bees used their skills with strengthening and joining 

paper tubes to make their structures. The design criteria was to make a chair for Baby 

Bear which was stable, strong and secure.  The children thought about the height of the 

legs, the amount of tape needed to make their joins secure and also about the comfort 

and design of their chairs. They overcame problems, helped each other and were focused 

for the whole morning without interruptions. 

Then Baby Bear's cousin, Blue Bear, came and tested some of them out, and some of the 

children explained to the rest of the class how they'd improved their structures. 

 



Social, Emotional & Mental Health 

 

 

  

 

https://www.nhs.uk/every-mind-matters/mental-health-issues/low-mood/#top-tips 

https://www.nhs.uk/every-mind-matters/mental-health-issues/low-mood/#top-tips


Key dates this term  
 

 

 Friday 30th September: Y5/6 Share a Story at 2.15pm 

 

 Friday 30th September: Children’s photos 

 

 Tuesday 4th October: Y6 UKSA (letters were sent home today) 

 

 Thursday 6th October: National Poetry Day (parents invited in at 

1.30pm) 

 

 Friday 7th October: Schools Go Yellow for Mountbatten Hospice 

 

 Friday 7th October: BSA AGM and social at The Crown, Shorwell, from 

7pm 

 

 Wednesday 19th October: Harvest Festival in the field at 10.30am (all 

welcome) 

 

 Wednesday 19th October: KS2 Messy Church 1pm—2.30pm (further 

details to follow soon) 

 

 Wednesday 19th October: Parents Evening 3pm—5.30pm (further de-

tails to follow soon) 

 

 Thursday 20th October: Parents Evening 3pm—5.30pm (further details 

to follow soon) 

 

 Friday 21st October: Last day of term 

 

 Monday 31st October: Back to school 

 

 Friday 18th November: Children in Need (further details to follow) 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Who are Brighstone School Association (The BSA)? 

We are simply a group of parents and teachers working in partnership to raise much needed funds for our children. We meet about 

once  every half term. Most of us have full time jobs and other commitments as well as our own  families. 

Chair - Katherine Harrison; Vice Chair - Franki Barker;  

Treasurer - Sarah  Cartmell; Secretary - Kate Cambridge 

What do we do? 

We explore fundraising ideas such as cake sales, mufti, bingo, community events, school discos and Mothers’ Day shop, to name a 

few.  

One of our biggest fundraisers is Wolverton Folk and Blues Festival and we desperately need volunteers throughout the day! 

We then use this money to support your children's education and  enjoyment, such as paying towards trips, buying Easter and Christ-

mas gifts, and donating towards equipment such as a new trim trail for the playground (coming soon). 

How much do we need to raise each year? 

On average we need to raise about £5k every year! 

How can you help? 

Join us: you are already a member as your child goes to our school! You can attend meetings and share your ideas too! 

Support us: volunteer to help at events, bake cakes for cake sales. If every parent helped at one event every year it would make an 

incredible difference! 

Promote our events: Attend events and share via social media and word of mouth.  Join us on Facebook and Instagram!!  



Mr Carr has spaces available if any children wish to learn 
the guitar.  

 

To sign up please go to www.iwmt.org.uk and simply fill 
out an application  

form.  

 

Lessons are fun, rewarding and really help build children's 
confidence and boost self esteem.  

http://www.iwmt.org.uk








Has your child been working hard on the Planet Aware ocean challenges over 

the holidays?  

Don’t forget the closing date is the 30th of September so get your            

applications in! We can take them here or drop them into the library. 

We want as many children as possible to be aware of the problems facing 

our oceans and it would be lovely to see what you’ve found out.                 

Mrs Johnstone 
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Please note 

that the infor-

mation in this 

table has been 

updated. 












